Liberal Studies Committee Meeting

March 3, 2005
1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present:  M. Sadler, C. Young, B.G. Wilson, P. Barnacle, C. Zoni, N, Austin, J. Coccarelli

Excused: Y. Asamoah, J. Myers, S. Deutschlander, E. Mannikka, F. Slack
Guest: Dr. Kevin Patrick

On a Wilson/Young motion approved committee minutes from the 2/10 meeting with an 
editorial correction.
Discussed LBST 499 Great Lakes proposal with Dr. Patrick.  The committee offers the following recommendations for revision and asks the proposers to submit a proposal addressing the recommendations. As an overall comment, the committee felt the course proposal is fascinating and the experiential nature of the course will enhance student learning, but as written it is primarily a geography course with some interdisciplinary concepts interspersed. The committee would like to see the course scope broadened to include more explicitly other disciplines such as history and anthropology.  The specific recommendations are to: 1) articulate in writing how issues of diversity and women will be integrated throughout the field experiences (Dr. Patrick addressed this clearly at the meeting, but it is not as evident in the written proposal), 2) consider visiting some sites (e.g. Chicago) that would enhance students’ understanding of the ethnic influence in the geographic area, 3) consider that the objectives should include reference to the synthetic thinking that students are expected to achieve and that a discussion about this type of thinking should be initiated at the first class meeting, 4) as stated, the objectives appear to be primarily geography concepts without reference to the other disciplines; a revision of the objectives could help distinguish the course as more than a geography course, 5) textbooks and bibliography reflect the interdisciplinary nature of the course, 6) include reference to additional resources, i.e. travel and lodging costs are the student responsibility and that a camera is required, and 7) signature page completed. The committee looks forward to reviewing the proposal at the next meeting in light of the recommendations.  
Sadler shared Dr. Masiello’s sabbatical proposal and asked them to consider ways in which her sabbatical work may feed into the LS curriculum revision project. 

Tabled discussion of the AAC&U meeting and Gen Ed mission statement until the next meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:20 pm
